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“Praise Ye The Lord” 

What a great Easter week we had here at the 

church.  The Maundy Thursday service was 

well attended and meaningful.  I want to 

thank to Adam, Kim and Larry for their plan-

ning and execution of all the details for the 

service.  I want to share a special 

thanks to Adam. The Worship and 

Music Council had asked for a 

whole new service this year, and 

he came through with flying col-

ors, helping us find a way to have a moving 

foot washing component as part of the service.   

 

The Service of Darkness on Good Friday was 

powerful as it always is.  Tim Baker, our or-

ganist, seems to make the earthquake a bit 

more real each year.  The service always 

makes me cry and I understand that this year 

I was not alone.  Larry and the choir were sen-

sational as always.  The music takes us to the 

very foot of the cross as only music can.  Lar-

ry’s responsibility is, of course, huge in this 

service but the order behind the throne is Kim.  

She gets all the readers and makes sure we 

know what we are to do and when. 

 

The Saturday night Easter Vigil was all on 

Larry and he may have made himself sick get-

ting it all done.  He barely made it through the 

service and wound up spending Easter Day 

home in bed with a virus.  Whereas we had 

great attendance on Thursday and Friday, the 

Easter Vigil was truly staff and the faithful 

remnant!  The service is meaningful but the 

Worship Committee will want to give careful 

thought to repeating it before next year.  We 

may be asking too much. 

The Easter Day services were magnificent.  We 

had a standing room only crowd at 11:00 and a 

good crowd at 9:00.  When we reviewed this 

service in our staff meeting, it just seemed that 

every element came together.  The congrega-

tion was not only all present and 

accounted for, and the electricity, 

like the power of the spirit, was 

sparking everywhere you looked 

during the services.   

 

A number of year’s ago, John Coffin, one of our 

parish associates at that time, stood up to 

make the announcements to the packed sanc-

tuary and said, “Let me be the first to wish all 

of you a Merry Christmas!”  Everyone had a 

good laugh.  John just could not resist poking a 

little fun at those who only come on Christmas 

and Easter.  Not long after that I was in a 

workshop led by Fred Craddock, who was at 

that time professor of preaching at Candler 

Seminary in Atlanta.  Dr. Craddock said, 

“Each Easter I look out on the huge crowd 

made up of many people who may only come on 

Christmas and Easter and I think, praise the 

Lord.”  He went on to say that we have to be 

very thankful that so many people still think 

they need to show up at least at these times.  

This means that even though the church is not 

as significant for them as we preachers might 

like, it is still not forgotten. Craddock contin-

ued by saying, “So you preachers need to be 

very thankful for those C and E people!” 

 
 

To that I will just say, Amen! 

 

John 

and that they should 

serve others (John 13:14) 

Featured in this issue:  

 End of Year Schedule  

 VBS Registration  
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Sunday Worship  
 

Chapel 8:30 a.m.  

 

Ushers—8:30 a.m. 
 

May 4 & 11 

Eric & Susan Lehmann 

Martha & Jerry Scott 

 

May 18 & 25 

Dick & Sharon Blayney 

Rebecca & Mike Braden 

 

Ushers—11:00 a.m 
 

May 4 

Head Usher:  Tim McCallister 

Louise Anderson 

Alex Bumpas 

Lynn Overstreet 

Kevin Pernicano 

Al & Nancy Pollock 

Jim Rissler 

 

May 11 

Head Usher:  Tim McCallister 

Linda LaFrance 

Karen Overpeck 

Lynn Overstreet 

Kevin Pernicano 

Al & Nancy Pollock 

Brian Pollock 

 

May 18 

Head Usher: Jim Rissler 

Dee Pregliasco 

Linda LaFrance 

Theresa Reker 

Laura Renz 

Janie Roper 

Zenet Schissler 

Mike Schmied 

Sherryl Schmied 

 

May 25 

Head Usher: Jim Rissler 

Dee Pregliasco 

Louise Anderson 

Theresa Reker 

Laura Renz 

Janie Roper 

Zenet Schissler 

Mike Schmied 

Sherryl Schmied 

 

 
 

 

Lay Readers 
 

May 4 

8:30 Lynn Cole 

11:00 Sally Craxton 

 

May 11 

8:30 Rebecca Braden 

11:00 Julie and Payton Rousseau 

 

May 18 

8:30 Bob Smith 

11:00 Brian Pollock 

 

         

May 25 

8:30 Pam Glaze 

10:00 Earle Brown 

 

Greeters 
 

May 4 

Al & Nancy Pollock 

 

 

May 11 

Al & Nancy Pollock 

 

May 18 

TBA 

 

May 25 

TBA 

 

Coffee Cove 
For the month of May  

the coffee cove will be self 

  

May 4 
Acts 2:14a, 36-41 

Luke 24: 13-35 

“Hiking Partner” 

John Roper 

 

May 11 
Acts 2:42-47 

Psalm 23 

“Community” 

Adam Fischer 

 

May 18 
John 14:1-14 

1 Peter 2:2-10 

“About the Cornerstone” 

John Roper 

May 25 
Psalm 66:8-20 

John 14:15-21 

“Abandonment Issues” 

 

May 25 

Psalm 66:8-20 

John 14:15-21 

“Abandonment Issues” 
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Help Wanted 
 
The Worship and Music Committee invites members of HBPres to serve as ushers, 

greeters, communion servers, communion “preparers, and lay readers.  No 

experience is necessary. Those interested will have an experienced member walk them 

through the process and answer any questions or concerns.  This is an excellent opportunity 

for new members or “old” members who are looking to serve the church in a new and 

rewarding way.  If interested, please contact Sara Sutphin, 493-0412, or s.sutphin@me.com 

or contact the church office, 896-1791. 

Ladies Book Talk 
Ladies Book Talk will meet May 27 at 

11:30 a.m. at the Bistro at the 

Olmsted. We will discuss Nickel and 

Dimed  by Barbara Ehrenreigh. If you 

have any questions, please contact 

Mary Faltin at 326-5069 

News from Harvey Browne Preschool 
 

As the weather warms up and the end of school draws near, it’s amazing to see the incredible 

changes in the students at HBPres. They have learned and grown so much.  Their natural curiosi-

ty is so fully nurtured at Harvey Browne that they have become lovers of learning too. What a 

treat to be a part of all this. 

 

The Family Fun Day in April was a huge success. We had beautiful weather and the families real-

ly enjoyed each other and all that was offered. We give a special thank-you to those that organized 

this and made it happen. The immense hard work and generosity of your time is so appreciated. 

 

We have been collecting money for the Piggies for Preemies project, which will go to support the 

Kosair Children’s Hospital Foundation. The HBPres faculty will also be walking in the March of 

Dimes for Babies on May 10. 

 

We have extended school until May 30 due to the harsh winter and numerous snow days.  The art 

fair and Kindergarten graduation will happen on May 30. All Harvey Browne members are invited 

to attend the art fair. It is a wonderful time to see first-hand the creativity of our students. 

 

We thank the HBPres congregation for making this year a terrific one and for your continued sup-

port in our school. 

 

In Christ, 

The Preschool Board  

The HBPres  Men's Book Forum will be 

meeting on Tuesday, May 27 at 1:00 p.m. in 

room 206 at the church. We will be discussing 

"The Undertaking " by Thomas Lynch.  

Thursday Menõs Fellowship- On May 22, we'll meet in 

Eline to see and hear a program presented by Maggie 

Chilton.  Maggie is heading up a committee that is prepar-

ing for HBPresõ 100th anniversary in 2016.  She has a 

presentation on what was going on in 1916 when the 

church was organized.  Meal serving begins at 6:30 p.m. 

mailto:s.sutphin@me.com
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Stephen Ministers Update 
 
The Stephen Ministry provides extensive training for individuals to 

listen and be present to others who are going through a crisis or diffi-

cult time in their life.  This program began at HBPres in the 1990s 

and, after a brief interlude, was restarted in 2005.  Since then 30  Ste-

phen Ministers have been trained and commissioned for service.   

They have received over 85 assignments of persons interested in hav-

ing a Stephen Minister  stand with them as they face their difficulties.   

 

It has been almost nine years since I went to Florida to be trained to 

become part of the leadership of the Stephen Ministry here at Harvey 

Browne.  Little did I realize how many blessings and challenges I 

would receive. They have come through the training, the leadership, 

the growth and the relationships I have formed over the years.  I will 

be leaving the ministry the first of June.  

 

For more information about the Stephen Ministry, or if you wish to 

request a Stephen Minister, contact  Kim Cabrera or Scott Blake.  

 

Miriam Elliott  

 
Remembering: 
Norm Wilson, who died 

April 14, 2014 

 

 
Prayer Requests:  
Toni Roberts, Nancy Bottger, 
Ann Kirk, Audrey McGrath, Har-
old Noland, Forrest Flaniken, 
The Wilson Family, The Barton/
Doehnert Family, Greta Mar-
cum, Becky Van Buren (Bill & 
Priscilla Becker's daughter), Ray 
Telschow (Glenna Henkenmei-
erôs brother-in-law), Arlin Barton 
(Jane Doehnertôs father).  
  
Mission Co-Workers: Rochelle 
& Tyler Holm, Gwenda & John 
Fletcher, Jeff & Christie Boyd, 
Rev. Dr. Dustin & Sherry Elling-

ton, Dr. Larry and Inge 
Sthreshley. 

 Caring for our Church Family 

2014 St. MAM Classic 
 
Please join us for the inaugural St. MAM Golf Classic, Monday, 

May 19.  This event, which will benefit the mission of St. Mat-

thews Area Ministries, will be a scramble format.  See the         

brochures at the Welcome Center or visit www.stmam.com for 

more information.  If you would like to volunteer, contact the St. 

MAM office at 893-0205.     

 
Eastern Cemetery Clean-Up 

 

Many thanks to the 13 HBPres volunteers who helped 

mow, trim, rake and sweep at the Eastern Cemetery Mi-

cro-Mission April 26.  Friends of Eastern Cemetery were 

very pleased with how much we accomplished.  We could 

have done even more if we had had more riding mowers, 

push mowers, and weed eaters.  If you have a working 

mower or weed eater you are no longer using, consider do-

nating it to Friends of Eastern Cemetery,  http://

friendsofeasterncemetery.com/ 

http://www.stmam.com
http://friendsofeasterncemetery.com/
http://friendsofeasterncemetery.com/
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Grocery Cart 
  
Choices, Inc. (Norma, Martie and 

Mary Jane Toney Houses) will 

receive grocery cart items for 

May. These are places for home-

less women and families to call 

home. 

 

Items most needed:  

cleaning supplies 

toilet paper 

paper towels 

tissues 

feminine hygiene items  

tooth brushes and paste 

a vacuum cleaner (gently used) 

 

As always, other items will be ac-

cepted.  For questions/concerns, 

contact Wilma Bennett at 459-

7705. 

May 2014 Special Offerings 
 
 May 11ðPresbyterian Hunger Program -PCUSA 

 

 May 18ï General Mission Fund/Micro Mission 

 Caring for our Neighbors 
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Habitat Raise the Roof 
  

Since HBPres did such a great job with last year's re-

hab, we have been given the opportunity to surpass 

the high expectations with this year's Habitat 

House.  Our partner family this year is Crystal Guth-

rie and her son.  The house is located at 3900 Georgie 

Way, Crestwood, KY 40014.  The Raise the Roof is 

scheduled for June 19-21.  We are still assigning the 

volunteer dates but look for coming announce-

ments.  As is sometimes the case with a rehab project, 

we have to take it down before we can build it 

up.  There will be a few volunteer days in the coming 

weeks for demolition. 

  

I also want to thank you for your continued support of 

Habitat for Humanity.  On Sunday, March 16, the 

congregation of Harvey Browne made a total contribu-

tion of $1,834.80. The gifts of your time and generous 

financial support to this mission have helped to 

share the dream of a home with a Habitat Partner 

Family.  

  

If you are interested in helping with Habitat this year, 

please contact Brian Pollock, bpmoving@yahoo.com, 

298-5250.  As always, if there are any questions, don't 

hesitate to contact me. 

 

Brian Pollock  

Jean Cutler, former Harvey Browne Member, 

died April 8, 2014.  Jean moved to Louisville 

with the PCUSA Headquarters in the late 

1980's to work at 100 Witherspoon Street as 

Associate for Mission Interpretation and Treas-

urer for Presbyterian Women Churchwide. 

  

Notes and cards may be sent to her daughter: 

Valery Wilson 

85 Harrison Drive 

Indiana, PA 15701 

mailto:bpmoving@yahoo.com
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Vacation Bible School 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW 

FOR 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  

July 7 - 11 
 

We are already making big plans for our Workshop of Wonders! 

There will be lots of fun and activities going on each morning from 

9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. as we enjoy learning about God through Bible 

stories, crafts, recreation, music and much more. VBS is for children who were 3 years old by 

Oct 1, 2013 through children who have completed 4th grade. There is a $20 fee for the first 

child and $10 for each additional child for HBPres members ($40 max. /family) so fill out the 

registration form and turn it in to the church office and come join the fun!!! 

 

Vacation Bible School is a local ministry of our church. The children who attend are not only 

children in our church but children in our community, and it is an opportunity for them to 

learn about God’s love as we welcome them to our church. In order to make this mission possi-

ble, it requires many volunteers from our church community who are willing to share God’s 

love with them for these mornings. We need the following help: 

 

Adult science leaders and youth science helpers 

Bible story tellers (youth or adults) 

Snack helpers (youth or adults) 

Adult or youth leaders to take children to different rotations 

Craft helpers (youth or adults) 

 

If you can help us with this wonderful ministry to children, please contact Beth Kolodey (cell 

836-5442 or beth.kolodey@gmail.com) or call the church office (896-1791) and volunteer to be 

part of this fulfilling mission for our community. 
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HBPres Vacation Bible School 2014 

Workshop of Wonders 
Imagine and Build with God 

 
Dates:  Monday, July 7 ï Friday, July 11    

 

Time & Place: 9:30 a.m.ð12:30 p.m. at Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church 

 

Ages: 3 years old by October 1, 2013 through completed 4th grade.   

 Children must be potty trained.  No exceptions. 
 Kids who have completed 5th grade-12th grade can be VBS helpers.      

 Childcare will be provided for children of volunteers. 
 

Costs: HB Church Members - $20/first child, $10/additional child with $40 family max. 

Non-church members - $25/first child, $15/additional child with a $55 family max.    

 

REGISTRATION FORM 
 

Full Name_____________________________ Preferred Name ________________________________Gender ____ 

 

Grade Completed in June 2014 ___________/Preschool class __________   Birthday  ______/______/__________ 

 

Street Address and Zip Code_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Guardian(s)________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Cell Phone/Best Contact Number During VBS_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

**Registration forms are not complete without an updated medical/consent form**  

 

 

Additional information you would like us to know about your child ________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

T-Shirt Size (please circle):  Small (6-8) Medium (10-12)  Large (14-16)    ADULT  S   M   L   XL   

  

I am available to help with:__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

THIS FORM IS DUE NO LATER THAN June 15 
 

 

SPECIAL OFFER FOR NON-HARVEY BROWNE  MEMBERS 

 

ONE FREE REGISTRATION 
WITH ONE PAID REGISTRATION 

Limit: one free registration per family 

Must register by May 31 
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 _______________________________________               ______________________________                                    ______________________  

                          Last Name                                                                          First Name                                                                Middle Initial  

 

CONSENT FOR MEDICAL TREATMENT Harvey Browne Memorial Presbyterian Church  

AND EMERGENCY MEDICAL INFORMATION 311 Browns Lane, Louisville, Kentucky 40207  

(502)-895-1824  

INSURANCE INFORMATION  

Carrier or Group  

Plan Name____________________________________ ________ Number_______________________________________________________  

Name of  

Insured_______________________________________________ Relationship___________________________________________________  

Social Security Number of Policy Holder or  

Insurance Company ID Number of Policy  

Holder_________________________________________________________________________________________  

PERMISSION TO PROVIDE NECESSARY TREATMENT OR EMERGENCY CARE  

In the event of a medical emergency involving the person listed, I request the doctor/dentist/hospital staff to contact  

me (or my spouse) at the numbers provided. In the event that I (or my spouse) cannot be reached, I grant written  

permission to any member of the Harvey Browne staff/chaperone to authorize the appropriate medical/dental/hospital personnel to render 

emergency medical or dental care as deemed appropriate. I (we) agree to pay for the normal and customary charges for the treatment or 

medication received by said person.  

____________________________________________ ________________________________________________  

Parentôs Signature Parentôs Signature  

____________________________________________ ________________________________________________  

Witness Date 

EMERGENCY CONTACT INFORMATION  

Parent/Guardian__________________________________________  

Home  

Address________________________________________________  

_______________________________________________________  

Preferred Contact Number: ( _____ ) -_________ -_____________  

Alternate Contact Number: ( _____ ) -_________ -_____________  

Second  

Parent/Guardian____________________________________________  

Home  

Address___________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________  

Preferred Contact Number: ( ______ ) -_________ -____________  

Alternate Contact Number: ( ______ ) -_________ -____________  

If not available, in an emergency, notify __________________________________________________________________________________ 

Relationship__________________________________________ Preferred Contact Number: (_____ ) -_________ -____________  

Address 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Family Physician __________________________________________________ Contact Number: ( _____ ) -_________ -___________ 

MEDICATIONS CURRENTLY TAKING (attach additional sheets if necessary)  

This person takes the medications described below .  

Medication: _________________________________________________ Dosage___________________ Time(s) Taken:_________________ 

Medication: _________________________________________________ Dosage___________________ Time(s) Taken:_________________ 

This person takes NO medications on a routine basis  

ALLERGIES (List all allergic reactions ever experienced. Please include allergies to medications, foods, and environmental elements such 

as insect stings, pollen, and animal dander. Attach additional pages if necessary.)  

Allergen Describe reaction and management of the reaction.  

________________________________________________________ _________________________________________________________  

DIETARY RESTRICTIONS (Please describe all dietary restrictions that the person is under. These would include diets that are vegetari-

an, vegan, medically prescribed or restricted, and intolerances to lactose, glutens, or other foods. However, being a picky eater is not a die-

tary restriction.)  

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Other (please describe) 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

ACTIVITY LIMITATIONS Explain any restrictions to activity, i. e., what cannot be done and necessary adaptations  

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

IMPORTANT MEDICAL HISTORY Please share any significant events in the personôs medical history. Be sure to include any and all 

information a medical staff or treatment provider would need to know prior to treating the individual such as prior surgeries, unique medi-

cal concerns, major injuries, if the person wears contacts or protective eyewear, times when psychological treatment was sought, and other 

pertinent information. Please attach additional sheets if necessary.  

                                 ***ATTACH A COPY OF YOUR MOST CURRENT IMMUNIZATION RECORD***  
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Easter has Come, and the Easter Breads Have All Been Eaten 

 
This is a great big “Thank You” to all who contributed to the annual HBPres PW Easter 

Bread Celebration.  Emory Hall was full.  If you didn't make it this year, we hope to see you 

in 2015. 

 

The celebration could not have happened without the help of a lot of people.  This thank you 

is to all of you. Thanks to the church office staff for getting out the publicity,and the custodi-

al staff for all you did to make Emory Hall ready for the party.  Thank you to all who were 

involved with the sign-ups: the circle chairs and those who helped before and after services, 

on Wednesday night, and in the Sunday School classes.  Thank you to all who contributed 

breads and other goodies, those you baked and those you bought.  The more variety we have, 

the better, and we certainly had a lot of wonderful variety.  Thank you to all who came on 

Saturday afternoon to provide flowers, to decorate, and to cut and arrange the breads and 

put them out on the tables.  Thank you to all who on Sunday made final preparations, and 

those who kept the bread plates full and the serving plates and napkins available.  Thank 

all of you who came to the celebration on Easter morning.  And last but certainly not least, 

thanks to all who stayed on Sunday to clean up and put everything away. It could not have 

happened without all of you! 

Back Yard Bible Study 
 

Back Yard Bible Study returns Sunday, June 8 at 

6:00 p.m. at the home of Skip and Edith Light. Bob 

Elliot will be leading all  eight sessions of our 

study.  This popular summer series will again focus 

on the book, When You Pray: Daily Practices for 

Prayerful Living  by Methodist Bishop Rueben P. Job. 

Issues Class             
 

Saving the Earth Claude Stephens, Di-

rector of Education and Sustainability 

at Bernheim Forest.  

Everyone is welcome; no prior reading 

required. Issues meets in the Session 

Room at 9:45 a.m. May,11. 
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Wellness Brief 
Did you know? 

 

William Zaghbi, M.D., immediate past president of 

the American College of Cardiology, states, 

“More testing is not necessarily better.  In fact 

it can lead to more invasive procedures and ex-

cess radiation exposure.” 

An estimated 75% of PSA tests for prostate cancer 

show increased levels that turn out to be false 

alarms. 

Medical Imaging procedures, i.e. CT Scans, MRI’s, 

etc., for back pain seldom can tell what the 

cause is.  One study showed people who got a 

MRI during the first month of their back pain 

were eight times more likely to have surgery. 

Bryan Carter PhD., child psychologist, states, “As 

parents we sometimes forget that we are not 

only the role models but the teachers.  Kids 

learn more from actions than from words.” 

Even antibiotics applied to the skin can lead to re-

sistant bacteria.  Use OTC antibiotic ointments 

containing Neomycin or Bacitracin only for cuts 

and scrapes that leave dirt behind. 

 

Wellness Committee   

The Deacons Corner 
 

Happy spring!   

 

The Board of Deacons welcomes our newest member, Jackie 

Cornell. 

 

Please remember the dates in May for Deacons to pick up 

their Flock list: Thursday, May 8 from 6:30-8:00 p.m. or Fri-

day, May 9 from 10:00-11:30 a.m. Both will be in Eline Hall.  

Please contact Lynn Cole with your choice, 491-5337. 

 

We thank the following Deacons for their caring, devoted min-

istry: Sandy Adams, Joey and Barbara Bailey, Glenna Hen-

kenmeier, Brandi Hopkins, Bruce Lindsey, Lois Louderback, 

Nancy Lukins, True Newlon, Mary Smith, and Edie Sutton.   

 

Marla Kay Kosnik  

Drop Closet 
 
Any unlabeled items placed in the 

drop closet will probably end up in 

the recycling or on the “lost & 

found”.  So please label any items 

stored in there. The drop closet 

has recycling bins for ink cartridg-

es, cell phones, new and used 

greeting cards, batteries, eye-

glasses, “Labels for Education”, 

personal care products (hotel 

soaps, shampoo, etc.) and used 

toys and children’s books. Large 

black bins just outside the living 

room are for used shoes and mag-

azines.  Most of these items are 

reused in some way and support 

ministries of our church.  Thank 

you for making the effort. 
 
 

 
Recycling 
 
Thank you for continuing to sup-

port our church’s sustainability 

efforts.  All cardboard, paper, met-

als including aluminum foil and 

plastic bottles need to find their 

way into recycling bins found in 

the washer-dryer room next to the 

side entrance (near dumpster).  

An additional paper-recycling bin 

is located by the copier in the 

church office.  So, no matter what 

project, program or committee you 

are working on, please do your 

part and think before tossing any-

thing  into a wastebasket.   
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ALTERNATIVE EVENTS/ORGANIZATIONS: 

Bellewood 

Center for Women, Children and Families 

Dare to Care Warehouse or Food Drive 

Olmstead Conservancy: Invasive plants removal 

Repair Affair (New Directions Housing) 

Brightside:  574-4167 

Wayside Mission 

Regional Disaster Areas  

 Micro-mission Event Coordinator 

May 

  

Vivian Barber Spring Clean-up Day 5/17 Leight Wilson 

Brian Pollock 

Pam Glaze 

June  

  

Louisville Free Public Library Book Sale 6/7 

Habitat House 6/19-6/21   (first weekend) 

Pam Glaze 

Brian Pollock 

July 

  

Cabbage Patch Family Fun-Food night Cynthia Hilyerd 

Aug. 

  

Spiritual Formation Committee Project 

 

Nancy Pollock 

Sept.   

  

Wrap Up Louisville Fleece Blankets 

Abandon Properties Clean-up 

HB Youth? 

Al Pollock 

Oct.    

  

Twice Touched Free Health Clinic Mary Alice Grover 

  

Nov.   Christmas Bskts: Angel tags, Xmas card?, 

Shop, Wrap  Thanksgiving Baskets (St. 

MAM) Project Warm (LGE) 

Linda Garrett 

Peggy Campbell 

Lynn Overstreet 

Dec.    Cabbage Patch Christmas Baskets: Assem-

ble -Deliver 

Mariners 
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 Micro-Mission 

 

A Good Way to Do Something 

A girl who went to Uganda for an internship to learn about micro loans inspired a recent song from a ctemporary Chris-

tian singer.  She decided to do something about the orphans she saw. She decided that she could make a difference. 

Do Something 

By Matthew West 

 

I woke up this morning 

Saw a world full of trouble now 

Thought, how’d we ever get so far down 

How’s it ever gonna turn around 

So I turned my eyes to Heaven 

I thought, “God, why don’t You do something?” 

Well, I just couldn’t bear the thought of 

 

 

People living in poverty 

Children sold into slavery 

The thought disgusted me 

So, I shook my fist at Heaven 

Said, “God, why don’t You do something?” 

He said, “I did, I created you” 

 

(Chorus) 

If not us, then who 

If not me and you 

Right now, it’s time for us to do something 

If not now, then when 

Will we see an end 

To all this pain 

It’s not enough to do nothing 

It’s time for us to do something 

 

I’m so tired of talking 

About how we are God’s hands and feet 

But it’s easier to say than to be 

Live like angels of apathy who tell ourselves 

It’s alright, “somebody else will do something” 

Well, I don’t know about you 

But I’m sick and tired of life with no desire 

I don’t want a flame, I want a fire 

I wanna be the one who stands up and says, 

“I’m gonna do something” 

 

(Chorus) 

We are the salt of the earth 

We are a city on a hill 

But we’re never gonna change the world 

By standing still 

No we won’t stand still 

No we won’t stand still 

No we won’t stand still 

 

As part of the HBPres mission ”Making a difference by making disciples,” the Outreach Committee, along with the con-

gregation, have decided to “Do Something.” To do something in our own neighborhoods, to make a difference in the lives 

of those around us. Over the past several years, HBPres has participated in over 15 one-day micro-missions including, 

The Touched Twice Clinic, Metro cleanup of abandoned properties, Henryville and Wolf County disaster relief, Project 

Warm, House of Ruth, Churchill Downs Backside Ministry, Supplies Over Seas, Cabbage Patch Christmas baskets and 

school supplies, and Wayside Christian Mission sleeping mats made by the youth.  

Ongoing missions include Habitat for Humanity, St. Matthews Area Ministries canned goods, Dare to Care and Presby-

terian Hunger Program special offerings, and the grocery cart in the foyer.  
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What’s Going On... 

HBPres  Beautification Day 

 
Fifty pairs of helping hands are needed Saturday, May 17 for our second annual “Vivian Bar-

ber HBPres Beautification Day.”  This annual church-wide clean-up is named in memory of a 

long-time church member whose gift to HBPres was to tidy up the Sanctuary and Chapel eve-

ry week for more years than anyone can remember. 

 

We need folks to paint, plant, weed, mulch, work in the library, prepare and serve food.  We 

will work from 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. with a break for a furnished lunch and group photo. 

Childcare will be provided.  Sign up after church or on Wednesday nights or by calling Pam 

Glaze, 267-2436.   

 

The more hands the lighter the work.  Looking forward to seeing everyone on 5/17. 

Thanks! 

Congo Education Excellence Project 
 

Thanks to everyone for your support of our coffee, 

chocolate and Partners for Just Trade craft sales. 

Profits from these sales totaled $1,264.95, which 

has been sent to the Congo education project and 

will be used toward the construction of a third 

school. The second school is under construction 

(helped by a $40,000 matching grant). The first 

school is completed and in use. All three are in 

rural areas where needs were severe and little 

funding was directed. Pictures of the current con-

struction will be posted soon. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=aUUTQbOp4xYruM&tbnid=QOP1pYHY1tbjSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fjoyousoasis.com%2Fbody-talk%2Fhealth_choice%2Fd-u-h-do-understand-health%2Fph-balance%2F&ei=pu9fU4DgE
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VERY IMPORTANT END OF THE YEAR CALENDAR  

UPDATES 
 

 

 

May 11th 
8:30 worship 

Sunday School for all ages 

Last 10:00 Contemporary Worship Service until Fall 

11:00 Worship in the Sanctuary 

 

May 18th 
NO 8:30 worship 

Last day of Sunday School until Fall 

NO 10:00 Contemporary Worship 

ONE 11:00 Worship Service in the Sanctuary followed by our… 

 End of the Year Celebration Picnic: 

We will recognize our graduating seniors, our Sunday School teachers, 

have a baptism and close another successful 2013 -2014 program year so 

there is so much to celebrate!  PLEASE NOTE:  In lieu of our May 18 th 

picnic, there will NOT be a Pentecost picnic.  

 

May 21st 
Last Wednesday Night Meal and Programs until Fall 

 

THE SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE BEGINS MAY 25TH 

8:30 Traditional Worship in the Chapel 

10:00 Blended Worship in the Sanctuary 

Our contemporary band will be participating in worship on the second 

Sunday of June, July and August.  

There will be no Summer Sunday School 

 

After Labor Day, we will go back to our 3 -Worship Service and Sunday School 

schedule 
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May Bookanalia 
 

Bookanalia meets May 21 in Room 209 at 6:30 p.m.  Diana Stephen will discuss The Presidents 

Club: Inside the World's Most Exclusive Fraternity  by Nancy Gibbs and Michael Duffy. These 

noted journalists, who are also presidential historians, say they attempted “to trace the intense, 

intimate, often hostile, but more often generous relationships among the once and future presi-

dents."  

The former presidents "are bound together by experience, by duty, by ambition, and by scar tis-

sue." The introduction of a readers guide says, "This club of former and current presidents has, 

in one way or another, acted as a secret and impactful instrument on the course of American—

and world—history." Join us for an exciting journey into our own history through this very 

readable book.   

If you purchase your book at Carmichael's, mention Harvey Browne Bookanalia and receive a 

20% discount.  This book has also been discounted at other area bookstores. 

 Check it out... 

HBPres  2014 COED SOFTBALL LEAGUE 

 

ALL GAMES PLAYED AT WATKINS MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  
9800 Westport Road Louisville, Kentucky 40241 

 

16 AND OVER 

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS 

1 BEARGRASS CHRIS-

TIAN BLUE 

5 HARVEY BROWNE  

2 BEARGRASS CHRIS-

TIAN RED 

6 MIDDLETOWN CHRIS-

TIAN 

3 CHRIST CHURCH UMC 7 ST. MATTHEWS UMC 

4 FIRST BAPTIST MID-

DLETOWN 

8 WATKINS UMC 

 WED                    WED WED          WED 

5/7                    5/14 5/21          5/28 

6:30 P.M. 7 - 8 1 - 5 8 - 6 8 - 5 

7:30 P.M. 6 - 1 2 - 8 5 - 2 2 - 6 

8:30 P.M. 3 - 2 4 - 6 3 - 1 1 - 7 

9:30 P.M. 5 - 4 3 - 7 7 - 4 4 - 3 

WED                  WED WED        WED 

6/4                  6/11 6/18         6/25 

6:30 P.M. 5 - 3 6 - 5 7 - 5 7 - 3 

7:30 P.M. 8 - 1 8 - 3 2 - 8 5 - 1 

8:30 P.M. 8 - 4 2 - 7 2 - 1 4 - 2 

9:30 P.M. 6 - 7 1 - 4 3 - 6 4 - 6 

   

The SECOND team listed is the HOME team and MUST use the THIRD baseline dugout. 

RAINOUT?? NEED INFORMATION?? CALL (502) 425-2200 



Harvey Browne Memorial  
 Presbyterian Church  
311 Browns Lane  
Louisville, KY 40207 -3983 

 To Open Grab and 

Pull at top corners.  
 

ADDRESS  SERVICE REQUESTED  

Session Members 
Anne Hughes 

Clerk of Session 

Linda Brantley 

Marty Cundiff 

Dave Doehnert 

Doug Earley 

Tom Frentz 

Allen Gilfert 

Will Hilyerd 

Doug Holm 

Gail Hudson 

Anne Hughes 

Alice Judy 

Frank Kosnik 

Kara Lewis 

Bruce Lindsey 

Doug Mann 

Lynn Overstreet 

Pat Pernicano 

Mike Schmied 

Penny Stewart 

Sara Sutphin 

Missy Turner 

Pastors and Staff, Phone & E-mail  
 

John Roper, Pastor, ext: 105 johnroper@bellsouth.net 

Adam Fischer, Associate Pastor for Ministry to Children & Youth, 

ext. 117 adamfischer@bellsouth.net 

Kimberly Cabrera, Associate Pastor for Discipleship & Ministry  

Coordination, ext: 109  kcabrera@bellsouth.net 

Larry Brandenburg, Minister of Music, ext: 110  

ldblouisville@yahoo.com 

Bill Williamson,  Parish Associate, ext: 112 billwilliamson@twc.com 

Beth Brandenburg, Director Children’s Choir 

Kathleen Yager, Children’s Choir Associate 

Timothy Baker, Organist/Assistant Director of Music, ext: 108 

kewlpipes2@gmail.com 

Barbara Bailey, Director Weekday Preschool, 895-2577 

harveybrownepreschool@gmail.com 

Julie Rousseau, Director Nursery and Parents’ Day Out, ext: 119   

jrousseau@bellsouth.net 

Beverly Quick, Business Manager, ext: 104 bevquick@bellsouth.net  

Cheryl Granger, Administrative Assistant, ext: 101  

cherylgranger@bellsouth.net 

Tina Mosley, Administrative Assistant, ext. 100 tinajmosley@bellsouth.net 

Tim Miller, Senior Custodian, ext 106 tmillerhb@bellsouth.net 

 

Deadline for submissions to the 
July Newsletter is June 20th. 
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